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RE: T-12 Lighting Program Grant Funds 
 
CONTACT: Morgan Powell, High Performance Schools Coordinator  

360-725-6269, morgan.powell@k12.wa.us  
 
 

T-12 Lighting Replacement Grant Funds  
The 2022 Supplemental Capital Budget included $1.5 million in grant funds for removal, 
disposal, and replacement of T-12 lighting fixtures and ballasts manufactured in or before 1979. 
Replacement of fixtures must be with energy-efficient LED lighting. Grant funds are available to 
all schools but buildings that are not under contract to be replaced or modernized will be 
prioritized to receive grant funds. State grant funding may only be provided after all applicable 
funding from utility company rebate programs available to schools in the state have been 
exhausted.  
 
To receive grant funding, schools must provide documentation to OSPI showing (1) a certified 
electrician’s report showing the number and location of PCB-containing lighting fixtures and 
ballasts manufactured before 1979 and (2) the age and primary use of each facility where the T-
12 lighting fixtures and ballasts are located. There is no matching funds requirement. Schools 
can apply for grant funds for this program under Form Package 210 in iGrants.  
 

Related T-12 Lighting Reimbursement Program 
An additional funding opportunity is available through a joint program from the Washington 
State Departments of Health and Ecology. This program provides reimbursement vouchers for 
removing, disposing of, and replacing pre-1980 lighting that might contain polychlorinated 
biphenyls (PCBs). PCBs are often present in T-12 light fixtures manufactured before 1980. To 
apply for reimbursement or for more information about PCBs, eligibility, and limitations, please 
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see the Ecology webpage or contact Elinor Fanning at 360-236-3395 or 
elinor.fanning@doh.wa.gov. 
 

INFORMATION AND ASSISTANCE 
For questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Morgan Powell, High Performance Schools 
Coordinator, at 360-725-6269 or email morgan.powell@k12.wa.us. The OSPI TTY number is 
360-664-3631. 
 
This bulletin is also available on the Bulletins page of the OSPI website.  
 
 
Tennille Jeffries-Simmons                   
Chief of Staff   
 
T.J. Kelly 
Chief Financial Officer  
Financial Services 
 
Randy Newman 
Director  
OSPI School Facilities  
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OSPI provides equal access to all programs and services without discrimination based on sex, race, creed, religion, color, 
national origin, age, honorably discharged veteran or military status, sexual orientation, gender expression, gender 
identity, disability, or the use of a trained dog guide or service animal by a person with a disability. Questions and 
complaints of alleged discrimination should be directed to the Equity and Civil Rights Director at 360-725-6162/TTY: 
360-664-3631; or P.O. Box 47200, Olympia, WA 98504-7200; or equity@k12.wa.us. 
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